## **EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR'S REPORT**

Our Monthly meeting dinners are now FREE!!!!

In this newsletter is the application and instructions for our Chapter Scholarship, this is for High School seniors We send the Scholarship kits out to all of the High Schools in Westchester County, but if your children or grandchildren live outside of the area, they are eligible also.

Elsewhere in this newsletter is an article written about our Chapter member Pat Selleck who survived the huge battle at the I Drang valley.

Also there is a great article about our memorial at Lasdon Park, written by Chapter member Bob Kennedy's wife Cindy.

We would love to have all of you attend our meetings; held once a Month on the first Thursday of the Month; if we need to change the date, I will inform you. If you have trouble seeing at night, you may consider asking your wife to drive you. Then she could visit and eat dinner with my wife Sharon and the other wives. Our FREE Dinner is at 6:30 and the meeting starts at 7:30. Our meetings are also on Zoom, to connect by computer go to: <a href="https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84554514740">https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84554514740</a>. Or you can call in by phone at 1-929-436-2866, use meeting ID: 845 5451 4740.

If you have an Email address, please email me so that I can send you updates as to our activities. And to update you on new VA benefits.

Live simply Love Generously Care Deeply Speak Kindly

Take care of yourself and each other.

Dan Griffin

Welcome to our newest members.

**Gerard Kelly from NYC** 

William Goodenough from Cortlandt Manor

**Charles Herman from Montrose** 

Raymond Mosser from Woodbury, CT